
   

PUBLIC 

NOTICE 

 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

STONE STREET, PETHAM 
 

TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF DRIVING 
 

Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 – Section 14 (2)  

 
 

Kent County Council gives notice that Stone Street, Petham will be closed to through 

traffic, on or after 22nd February 2023 for up to 3 days. 

 

The road will be closed outside Pengarth, Stone Street. 

 

Please note, there will be no direct access between Hythe / A20 / M20 to and from 

Canterbury using Stone Street during these works. 

 

The alternative route is via B2068 Stone Street, Stanford Bypass, Stanford 

Intersection, A20 Ashford Road, Cheriton Interchange, B2046 Cheriton Approach, 

Cheriton High Street, Cheriton Road, A2034 Cherry Garden Avenue, A259 Churchill 

Avenue, A260 Canterbury Road, White Horse Hill, Spitfire Way, Canterbury Road, The 

Street, Canterbury Road, Old Dover Road, A2 Dover Road, A2050 Dover Road, New 

Dover Road, St Lawrence Road, Old Dover Road, B2068 Nackington Road, Faussett 

Hill, Street End and Stone Street and vice versa. 

 

This closure is necessary to enable water pipe repairs to be carried out by South East 

Water. 

 

This Notice applies when the relevant signs and barriers are on site and is valid for a 

period of no more than 21 days. 

 

 

Signed for and on behalf of the Kent County Council, 

Simon Jones, Director of Highways Transportation & Waste, or by his authorised signatory. 

 

Authorised Signatory 

 

 

  

Dated this 23rd day of February 2023 

Kent County Council, County Hall, Maidstone, ME14 1XQ 


